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APPENDIX B 

NUTLEY BOARD OF EDUCATION 
REQUESTS FOR USE OF SCHOOL BUILDINGS 

AND GROUNDS 

August 29, 2011 

A request from Theresa Vinci on behalf of the Nutley 
Parks & Recreation for the use of the Oval from 
August 8, 2011 to September 2, 2011 for football practice 
from 6:00 PM to 8:30 PM. 

A request from Margret Demikoff on behalf of Girl Scout 
Troop #20190 for the use of the Radcliffe School classroom, 
on September 13, 2011 to June 19, 2012 for monthly meetings 
from 6:30 PM to 8:00 PM. 

A request from Holly Hergenhan on behalf of the Daisy 
Troop #20283 for the use of the Washington School 
classroom on September 15,2011 to June 14, 2012 for 
monthly meetings from 3:30 PM to 4:30 PM. 

A request from Jennifer Garner on behalf of the Brownie 
Troop #20524 for the use of the Lincoln School classroom 
on October 4, 2011 to June 5, 2012 for monthly meetings 

from 6:30 PM to 7:30 PM. 

A request from Dawn Rabbia on behalf of the Girl Scout 
Troop #21192 for the use of the Radcliffe School 
classroom on October 17, 2011 to June 18, 2012 for 
monthly meetings from 6:30 PM to 7:dO PM. 

A request from Dolores Capalbo on behalf of the Friends 
of The Nutley Public Library for the use of the Oval fence, 
October 10-21, 2011 for display of sign advertising the 
annual book sale. 

A request from Carol Haas on behalf of the Girl Scouts 
Heart of New Jersey fot the use of the Washington 
School classroom on September 21, 2011 through 
June 6, 2012 for monthly meetings from 7:00 PM to 
8:00 PM. 
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Events 

8. A request from Dorothy Huey on behalf of the Nutley High 2 
School PTO for the use of the Math wing classrooms at 
Nutley High School on September 17-18, 2011 for SAT 
Prep Boot Camp from 9:00 AM to 1 :30 PM. 

9. A request from Stephanie Helms on behalf of Girl Scout 11 
Daisy Troop #20642 for the use of the classroom at 
Lincoln School on September 22, 2011 through June 7, 2012 
for monthly meetings from 3:30 PM to 4:30 PM. 

' 
10. A request from Aurila Card on behalf of Winter Guard for 27 

the use of the Lincoln School and NHS gymnasium or 
Cafeteria on December 3, 2011 to April 4, 2012 for 
practice from 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM or 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM. 

11. A request from Stephanie Helms on behalf of Brownie 12 
Troop #20053 for the use of the classroom at Lincoln 
School on September 21, 2011 through June 13, 2012 
for monthly meetings from 6:30 PM to 7:30 PM. 

12. A request from Kathy Rempusheski on behalf of the Nutley 1 
Thriving Survivors for the use of the JHWMS first floor 
restrooms and front steps on October 7, 2011 for the 
Nutley Thrivers Breast Walk from 5:00 PM to 9:00 PM. 

13. A request from Juan Echevarria on behalf of the Petracco's 29 
Rebels' girls basketball team for the use of the Radcliffe 
gym on October 4, 2011 to March 15, 2012 for basketball 
practice from 6:30 PM to 8:00 PM. 

14. A request from Theresa Vinci behalf of the Parks and 3 
Recreation for the use of the JHWMS auditorium, cafeteria 
and classrooms on November 6, 2011, November 13, 2011 
and November 20, 2011 for theatre rehearsal from 4:00 PM 
to 8:00 PM. 

15. A request from Theresa Vinci behalf of the Parks and 7 
Recreation for the use of the JHWMS auditorium, cafeteria 
and classrooms on November 14, 2011 to November 20, 2011 
for theatre rehearsal from 4:00 PM to 8:00 PM. 

16. A request from Leilani Carson on behalf of the Girl Scout 12 
Troop #22941 for the use of the Lincoln School classroom 
on September 19, 2011 to June 11, 2012 for meetings 
from 3:30 PM to 4:30 PM. 



Events 

17. A request from Denise Silva on behalf of the Lincoln 1 
School PTO for the use of the NHS parking lot for their 
6th Grade Car Wash Fundraiser on September 17, 2011 
from 11 :00 AM to 4:00 PM. 

18. A request from Charlie Fanelli on behalf of the Fanelli 26 
Brothers Auto Body for the use of the Radcliffe School 
gymnasium for basketball on September 12, 2011 
to May 21, 2012 from 7:00 PM to 9:00 PM. 

19. A request from Colleen Moraski on behalf of Brownie 19 
Troop #20095 for the use of the Yantacaw School classroom 
on September 12, 2011 to June 18, 2012 for meetings 
from 3:30 PM to 4:30 PM. 

20. A request from Robin Greengrove on behalf of the Girl 1 
Scout Service Unit for use of the Washington School 
auditorium on Monday, September 19, 2011 for a 
leader's meeting from 7:00 PM to 9:00 PM. 

21. A request from Linda Eli on behalf of the Girl Scout Troop 20 
#20332 for the use of the Radcliffe School classroom, 
on September 14, 2011 to June 6, 2012 for meetings 
from 6:30 PM to 8:00 PM. 

22. A request from Theresa Vinci behalf of the Parks and 50 
Recreation for the use all elementary schools' fields on 
September 8, 2011 to November 30, 2011 for soccer and 
football practice from 6:00 PM to dusk. 

23. A request from Theresa Vinci behalf of the Parks and 35 
Recreation for the use of the Radcliffe School Gym on 
September 14, 2011 to June 20, 2011 for Fun For All 
Program from 6:30 PM to 9:00 PM. 

24. A request from Paul Brubaker, Communications Director 1 
for U.S. Rep. Bill Pascrell, Jr. for the use of the Oval 
on September 6, 2011 at 11 :30 PM to 1 :00 PM for a public 
announcement regarding the ConTACT Act with 
Rep. Pascrell and Sen. Menedez. 

Total use of school property represented by the above 363 

*Detailed schedule on file in the Business Office 


